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Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
October 17, 2022
Dublin Library

Board Members Present: Gerrilyn Rozich, Tim Lecklider, Dave Cecutti, Jessica Rexer, Robert Ranc, Kristy Venne, Ulises Infante Garcia, Clay Rose, Heather Ditty, Sharon Baker Magee, Craig Baldridge, Kollin Hanes, Dr. William Burke, Amy Numbers, David Babner, Eric Belfrage
Board Members Absent: Dr. David Lee, Nicolle Gomez Racey, Frank Willson, Betty Clark, Phil Smith, Ian Montgomery, Rick Harrison Wolfe
Guests: Bill Geist, DMOProz (Virtual)
Staff: Scott Dring, Sara Blatnik, Katie Thompson, Josh Bricker, Missy Burkett
Board Action Items:
· Dave Cecutti made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda as presented. David Babner seconded. All approved.
· David Babner made a motion to approve the 2023-25 Strategic Plan as presented with revisions provided by Bill Geist this week. Jessica Rexer seconded. All approved.
· Ulises Infante Garcia made a motion to approve Kristy Venne as a Board Member for an Attraction Representative. Sharon Baker Magee seconded. All approved. 
Detailed Minutes:

I.  Welcome/Call Meeting to Order

a. Welcome – Gerrilyn welcomed everyone to the October Board Meeting. She welcomed Kristy Venne from Dublin City Schools.
II.   Consent Agenda


a. Financial Overview – Scott provided a summary of the financials for October 2022. Staff also provided the financials last week via email. The current total in the checking and saving accounts through October 5 is $760,249. Account receivables total $17,900 – all invoices have been distributed for the 2022 Partnership and also started for 2023. To date, the total revenue received for the 2023 Partnership Program is $17,800. It is policy to have at least 15 percent of the overall budget for the reserve fund and the reserve fund balance stands at $204,249. 
Through October 5, total expenses year-to-date stand at 80 percent and the total income year-to-date stand at 89 percent. There are two items that were not budgeted for in 2022 – repayment of the Visit Dublin CARES Act Loan ($74,400) and the Athletic/Community Complex Feasibility & Economic Impact Study ($60,000). Both items will be paid for in full through the additional bed tax revenue generated above the projected budget.
The August Bed Tax was $115,598 compared to $87,901 in 2021 which is an increase of 32 percent. The year-to-date bed tax for 2022 totals $824,678 – a 48 percent increase over 2021; and a decrease of 13 percent vs. the pre-pandemic year of 2019. After nine months in the budget year, there is a budget surplus of $237,678 vs. the projected budget.
b. Consent Agenda Approval – Dave Cecutti made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda as presented. David Babner seconded. All approved.

III.  2023-25 Strategic Plan Presentation
Scott thanked everyone for all the time and effort given over the past few months toward the creation of the Strategic Plan. He also thanked Bill Geist for his help and introduced him to the group for his presentation of the Plan.
Bill presented the following:
Purpose

To kick off the Strategic Planning workshop, the Visit Dublin Board considered the “why” behind the organization; why was the DMO created and why does it still exist. Among the concepts shared by Board members were phrases such as: Quality of Experience, Life and Livability, to advancing a vision and supporting business and the City. From that conversation, we offer the following draft Statement of Purpose for consideration: 

Visit Dublin enhances the Quality of Life for area residents by attracting visitor spending, consumer interest and entrepreneurial investment into the community. 

Vision 

Likewise, the Board addressed the existing Vision Statement, determining whether it continues to be relevant and accurate as the community evolves. The Board was especially drawn to the City’s new Vision and, thus, we offer the following Draft Vision Statement for review: 

Dublin will be a premier global city of choice. 

Mission

The Board then turned its attention to the Mission of the Organization; the actions the DMO will take to achieve its Vision. Among the suggestions for inclusion: Communicating the new Dublin, it’s for more than just visitors and that collaboration is key to what drives Visit Dublin. The following draft Mission Statement is offered for consideration:

Visit Dublin collaboratively advocates for sustainable and sensitive growth designed to reinforce its cutting edge promotion of the community to visitors from around the world.

Bill will slightly revise words for the Vision and Mission Statements and submit back to the Board this week. Bill Provided additional elements of the plan. The final plan is available upon request by contacting Scott.

David Babner made a motion to approve the 2023-25 Strategic Plan as presented with revisions provided by Bill Geist this week. Jessica Rexer seconded. All approved.

IV.  Executive Committee Report
a. Board Member (Kristy Venne) – Gerrilyn noted that Kristy Venne recommended as the addition to the Board of Directors. Kristy replaces Erick Sharkey who left his position. Kristy is the Director of Community Engagement and Partnerships with Dublin City Schools and was the first Director at Emerald Campus. She is a resident of Downtown Dublin. Kristy said a few words to the group. 
Ulises Infante Garcia made a motion to approve Kristy Venne as a Board Member for an Attraction Representative. Sharon Baker Magee seconded. All approved. 
b. City of Dublin MOU – Gerrilyn noted that he’s signed the Memorandum of Understanding between the City of Dublin and Visit Dublin that was initiated by the City Manager that includes two key elements:
1) “The City will provide Visit Dublin Ohio an additional allocation of $300,000 in 2022 for the support of marketing campaigns or general operations (to be used in 2023)”
2) “In 2023 and future years, Visit Dublin will receive the City Council approved percentage (currently 35%) of actual bed tax revenues.”
Scott thanked Dana, City Staff and Dublin City Council for their ongoing support to the hospitality industry and Visit Dublin over the past few years during pandemic. He noted that the MOU positions the organization to succeed in both the short-term and long-term.
c. 2023 Budget / Sales & Marketing Plan – Staff will be meeting this month to begin work on the 2023 Budget and Sales & Marketing Plan. Scott noted that a draft budget will be presented to the Executive Committee on November 28 with review at its November 30 meeting. The Sales & Marketing Plan will be presented to the Marketing Committee on December 5. Both will be presented to the Board for its approval at the December 12 Board Meeting.
d. 2023 Board of Directors – The Committee reviewed the Board of Directors slate for 2023. There is only one member whose term expires – Tim Lecklider as an At Large Representative. Tim is only in his second term and Scott will ask Tim if he’s willing to serve again next year.
V.  President & CEO Report   

a. 2022 Sales & Marketing Plan Results – Scott shared a few highlights from the updated Sales & Marketing Plan. The final “Only in Dublin” video will be completed and filmed at Wendy’s flagship store; continued work to position Dublin as a Foodie Destination – the campaign included hosting several influencers and creating reel and tiktoks; the Shoulder Season Campaign launched in September and will run through Thanksgiving; Josh has been on the road a lot digging up new business – meeting with 15 event rights holders for athletic events at the SPORTS Conference and 26 meeting planners at Small Market Meetings.
b. Athletic/Community Complex Feasibility Study – Scott provided an update on this month’s efforts. The work on the Feasibility Study continues with Hunden, which have focused on numerous interviews and research with key stakeholders in the community. The research will continue in the next few weeks with a first presentation to Staff on October 28. They are still on schedule to present the final report and recommendations to the Board at its December Board Meeting. It will then be presented to Dublin City Council in January.
c. Hospitality Bus Tour – Missy noted that staff is hosting Visit Dublin’s popular City of Dublin Hospitality Tour on Wednesday, October 26 from 10 a.m. – 12 p.m. The free bus tour will begin in Downtown Dublin with the goal of educating attendees on all the great things visitors can experience in the city. It will arm employees with firsthand knowledge of Dublin and is ideal for those new to the area, front desk, guest services, sales managers, restaurant staff... the list goes on! There are 25 available spots on a first-come, first-served basis.
d. Holiday Reception – The annual Board/Staff Holiday Reception will be held on December 1 from 5 – 8 p.m. at FADO. It will be an open house format and Board Members and significant others are invited. The evening will also include the City’s traditional Christmas Tree Lighting in Riverside Crossing Park.
VI.   Industry Roundtable
Robert Ranc (City of Dublin) – Robert informed us they are working on the capital improvement budget. They have almost completed the analysis phase of the parks and recreation plan and will be sharing preliminary results soon.  They are moving into the conclusion and recommendation phases.  
Kristy Venne (Dublin City Schools) – Kristy explained that the school district started a strategic plan process in May 2022 with a Spring 2023 conclusion. They have completed the community engagement phase and will soon release data from the community survey. The school district is re-branding and a new logo will be revealed in January 2023.  A few other highlights: a new website will roll out soon; an additional elementary school may be needed; all day kindergarten is a possibility soon; and the teaching staff is currently in Culture Training…a three-year plan that will also include families and students.

Heather Ditty (The Memorial Tournament) – Heather let us know that tickets are now on sale for the 2023 Memorial Tournament. Also, donations will be made to Nationwide Children’s Hospital in December.

Kollin Hanes (Marriott NW) – Kollin shared with us that current business travel is 63% of 2019 travel numbers….with leisure travel still strong and helping to sustain the overall travel industry. 

Ulises Garcia (AC Marriott) – Ulises informed us that their overall business is 89% of 2019 results. The igloos at VASO will be open for use the first week of November.

Dave Cecutti (Champion Sports) – Dave mentioned that the OHSAA is trying to bring high school state tournaments back to central Ohio.

Jessica Rexer (Crawford Hoying) – Jessica announced a few events at Bridge Park: Brew & Boo is October 26th at 5:00; Holiday Market is November 12th from 9:00am to noon; the WNCI Friday night tailgates are continuing; Night Market is October 20th from 6:00pm to 9:00pm with 40 vendors so far; and the Taste of Market Gala is November 4th from 7:00pm to 10:00pm. They are planning the 12 days of Christmas for December along with an Ugly Sweater Crawl.  Pablo’s Havana Café has recently opened in North Market Bridge Park.  Bridge Park was just named one the four destinations in central Ohio for the Nationwide Children’s Hospital Light Up Butterfly Campaign.

· Board of Trustees Meeting – Monday, December 12, Noon, Dublin Library
“An economic driver for the City of Dublin attracting visitors and events that generate jobs and Global awareness of Dublin.”
